
Groups in the Gradebook

Moodle courses support the ability to separate students into groups. These groups are crucial for
metacourses, courses that represent multiple sections of the same classes. In the gradebook, groups can
serve other purposes too, including grading group projects and sorting by class year. These uses will be
discussed in the guide below. (In order to use groups in the gradebook, you must first create groups
(https://wp.stolaf.edu/it/?page_id=10088) of students.)

How do I view different groups in the
gradebook?
For each grade report view (https://wp.stolaf.edu/it/?page_id=10072) in Moodle, there is a drop down menu
that allows you to see groups separately. The following images display the location of the menu in each
report view.
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How can I use section groups in the gradebook?



When a metacourse is created, your students will likely be sorted into groups labeled with their respective
course section. To view these groups in the gradebook, navigate to the Grader report. Select the group to
view in the Separate groups drop down menu. The chart of grades will automatically adjust.

Viewing separate groups in the grader report is useful for comparing average scores and grades across
sections.

If your students are not sorted into groups by section in your metacourse, contact moodle@stolaf.edu
(mailto:moodle@stolaf.edu) for assistance.

How can I reflect group projects in the
gradebook?
Once your students are sorted into Moodle groups, navigate to the gradebook. Select the Singe view report.
In the drop down menus, choose the Visible group and the grade item. This allows you to grade one
project or discussion group at a time. Moodles allows different grades to be awarded to each group
member.

How can I use class year groups in the
gradebook?
Final grades in spring semester are due earlier for seniors than other class years. It may be useful to create a
group of seniors in your Moodle course. Imagine that it is the end of spring semester. Senior grades are due
at 9:00 a.m, half an hour from now. You can select the group in the grade report’s drop down menu. You
can spend time carefully entering final scores instead of hastily searching for who even is a senior.

Now that you know about how groups can be used in the gradebook, take some time to learn more about
why there are groups in the first place for metacourses and section groups (https://wp.stolaf.edu/it/?
page_id=10157).
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